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BADLANDS HEAD START:  PRENATAL TO FIVE

TREC BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MEETING MINUTES


Meeting Date:

January 21, 2016
Board Business Mtg.:
5:30 p.m. to 7:30 p.m.
Place:


Belle Fourche Administration Bldg. 
Telephone Number:
605-723-8837
Roll Call: 
 (Brad Brunner, Rena Hymans, Nika Avalos, Janine Short, Deborah Bordeaux)
Members Attending:
 
Brad Brunner, Janine Short, Deborah Bordeaux, and Rena Hymans

Members Absent: 

Nika Avalos





Quorum Established?

Yes

Non-Members attending:
Marcus Bevier, Melissa Pickle, Dorothy Richards and Tammy McDaniel
Business meeting began:    
 6:00 p.m.
********************************************************************************************
Training: None
Additions to Agenda:   Add:  Federal Financial Report (F12) and Training Binders under New Business, and Executive Director Evaluation under TREC Business
TREC Business:
BOD Roster & New Member Recruitment 
· Nothing new

Executive Director Evaluation

· Marcus will email the Evaluation form out to the board members; they can fill them out and email them to Brad.  Brad will compile them and bring them to the Feb. meeting.  The ED evaluation will be conducted at the Feb. meeting.
Team Communication


PC Minutes – December (not available-no meeting)
LT Minutes – December
· No questions or comments

Consent Agenda


December 17th, 2015 BOD Minutes:  Review and Adoption 
· No questions or comments

Policies, Procedures & Forms - None
Content Plans of Action -None
Motion to approve the Consent Agenda as presented
Motion made by: Janine Short
Second by:  Rena Hymans
Motion carried 
Old Business:
Maintenance & Improvement Projects – 2015

· Belle Door Bells 

· Marcus explained that we are looking for a solution to our doorbell issue at the Belle Center.  There is a parent concern that the current doorbell is not heard by the teachers and that they sometimes have to call the center in order to get the door opened (before school and during the school day).  We are looking at possibly an intercom system at the door and a new doorbell.  
· Discussion on appropriate times to drop children off.  We will have some signs made with Center times displayed, and times the door will be unlocked.  A letter will also be sent out to parents.

Federal Monitoring Review Corrective Action Plan to Address Noncompliances 
· Due date is December 31st 
· Marcus has not heard from Linda since he talked to her on the 29th.  He will be calling her this week.
· We will not be monitored this year from Danya.
New Business:

Financial Summary Report:  December 31st, 2015 
· Monthly Program Expenses
· Head Start:  We are halfway through the program year and have spent approx. 34% of our budget
· If we get through May and realize that we have money to expend, we do have some projects in mind

· EHS: We have spent a little less.  It is looking like we will have some money left over which we will use on projects at the end of the year
· Monthly Admin Expenses

· Nothing to report

· In-kind
· We are little bit short.  We have sent out letters and talked to parents regarding in kind.

· In kind is better than it was last month, we also need to inform Home Visitors that they need to be prompt getting their paperwork in.

· We will keep stressing this to Home Visitors as well as parents
Motion to approve Financial Summary Reports for December as presented including other reports
Motion made by: Rena
Second by: Janine
Motion carried  

· Full Credit Card Reports, Bank Statements, CANS Report, USDA Savings Acct. Statement, Hunger Relief Acct. Statement, Shopko and Sam’s Club
· Marcus commented that on the CANS report there was a small error ($30) which we reported and is being taken care of
· Our credit card is back down to a normal amount

· No questions

Motion to approve Cash Flow Projection
Motion made by: Janine Short
Second by: Rena Hymans
Motion carried  

Cash Flow Projection Reports (2015-16)
· We have changed the way we are doing the EHS projections which gives us a better idea of how we are doing in EHS

· We pulled the advertisement for the ASM in OL/B, we did advertise for a support person in Lemmon which we will be hiring

· Marcus reviewed the projections from EHS and HS

· We have received numerous checks from our insurance company for hail damage received on some of our vehicles and some buildings. We will be using this money to fix the roofs of the buildings, and fixing some of the newer vehicles.
Motion to approve the Cash Flow Projection Report for December as presented

Motion made by: Janine Short

Second by:  Rena Hymans

Motion carried
Summary of Operations Report: December 31, 2015
· Enrollment – We are mostly full in both HS and EHS.  We did have an employee leave us in OL/B which caused us to be under enrolled.  Marcus did talk to the Regional Office regarding our vacant position.  We will be extending services for OL/B 1 into June.  We have also been sending out packets to the families without the Home Visitor.  We have also transferred some of the families to the other home visitors.
· Family Partnerships, Socials, and Family Support  - Good
· Socializations - Good
· Home Visits – Christmas holiday; overall we are pretty low in both Head Start and Early Head Start
· Observations – still coming in (Michele, Ruth and Melissa are out doing CLASS observations, they only have one to complete)
· Classroom attendance 

· Attendance has been pretty good.  
· 45 Day Requirements – We have not missed a 45 day deadline
· Disabilities are high this year.  We are definitely above our 10%

· 90 Day Requirements – Looking good
· Health 

· Marcus doesn’t have anything to report on the Health Stats, our girls have been doing great!  Lead blood tests are getting done.  

Home Visit Rate Explanation/Discussion

· Marcus explained the Home Visit cancellation policy which was misunderstood.  There was a lag in makeups as well as paperwork.  This made percentages very low
· Holiday season is another reason for the low numbers
· Illness from staff as well as families are another reason for low numbers
· Rena asked if this is attributed to a significant cluster or home visitor.  Marcus explained that there is one cluster that was very low, but it has come up.  Rena is looking forward to hearing an update on this cluster next month.
· Deborah asked if the roads were a factor, because of the weather.  Melissa commented that it definitely is.  
· Melissa also explained that the home visitor cancellation visits are being made up.  The family cancellations do not need to be made up, but they are also attempting to make these up.
· Rena wants to be on top of this issue.
· OL/B 1 is the cluster that we lost the home visitor in, which explains why it is very low.
· OL/B 3 is also low because of death in the family, and numerous family issues.
· December is a very hard month to get home visits every year.
· Marcus explained to the board that next month will give us a much better idea of where we stand
Motion to approve Summary of Operations Report and other Monitoring Reports for December as presented
Motion made by: Rena Hymans
Second by:  Janine Short
Motion carried
Form 425

· Marcus reviewed

Motion to approve the Form 425
Motion made by: Rena Hymans
Second by:  Janine Short
Motion carried

Resignations & Terminations: Mary Wilen (Custodial/Belle Admin.)
· No questions or comments

Hiring Recommendations: 
Hiring in Process:  
· Shirleen Tyler (Lemmon Nutrition/Center Support).  Policy Council will be conducting a phone vote on this position
Information Memorandums: ACF-PI-HS-16-01 – Federal Reporting Changes; Financial Reports; SF-425; Cash Transactions; Expenditures
· Marcus reviewed the IM.  

· This will not start until next year.
Self- Assessment – Schedule:
· Marcus needs participation from the board for the Self-Assessment
· Rena is available to do Lemmon 

· Janine is available for Bison

· Brad could do Buffalo and/or Belle (We will be checking with Nika as well)
· Deborah might be able to do the Kyle; she will check her schedule and let us know.  Brad might be able to go there as well; he will also check his schedule.
Training Binder:  
· Melissa showed the board the training binders that she has put together, and reviewed their contents
· Marcus explained we would like to also add trainings available on other topics (ex. Procurements)
· Melisa said ideally she would like to see this training binder up on Share Point for staff to go in and view the trainings.  Marcus commented that he has spoken with Duane regarding this, and it is a very real possibility.  
· We will always have to have a hard copy, but a lot of the trainings could be put online.
· Melissa stated that we could actually use You Tube videos for trainings as well.
· CDA:  We may be taking a different route for the people that need their CDA.  The support that we are currently paying for isn’t being utilized because we do our own support.  This will save us quite a lot of money.  This online CDA is also not made for Home Visitors and they are very frustrated.  We do a lot of training already that applies to the CDA.  We will have a good system in place for the HV CDA, and will work toward the Center based.
Meeting adjourned at 7:06 p.m.  
Next Meeting Date:   February 18th, 2016 - 5:30 – 7:30 p.m. 
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